




JANUARY 1949. 
 

 The regular monthly meeting of the B.C.P.A. was held Monday, Jan. 
17/49 in the lower hall of the Can. Legion with about 15 members present. 
 

It was moved by Alec MacDonald, 2nd by Andy Kirk that minutes be 
adopted as read. 

 
It was moved by George Allan, 2nd by Sam Forsyth bill be paid. 
 
The president welcomed Donald Urquhart as a new associate member of 

the organization, introducing him as the brother of one of our best 
secretarys and a man who had done so much for our society, the late Bill 
Urguhart. 

 
After a discussion it moved by Harry Mumford, 2nd by George Allan that 

Lillian Grant be elected secretary to replace Norman Churchland who has 
resigned. L. Grant accepted for the period ending after the indoor 
competition. 

 
A letter was received that night from the President of the Can. Legion 

stating we could not use the upper hall again until terms were arranged 
regarding paying of rent. Donald MacDonald interviewed the President and 
reported back that we could use the hall as previously without paying rent. 

 
Committees were again named and added to for the indoor gathering and 

it was suggested a meeting of these committees take place very soon as 
other years meetings had started as far back as October for the April 
affair. The names of H. Mumford, G. Allan and S. Forsyth to help on 
committees. 

 
Meeting adjourned about 9 p.m. when a most enjoyable evening was spent 

in viewing coloured movie pictures of the Caledonian Games 1946, 47 and 48 
through the kindness of my Alec Simmons. 

 
   Charles MacKenzie Pres. 

 







EXECUTIVE MEETING 
 FEB. 1949         March 1, 1949. 
 
 The first executive meeting for the Indoor Gathering was held Thursday, 
Feb. 3 in the Can. Legion Hall with 8 members present. 
 
 Donald MacDonald reported the hall is obtained costing $45.00 He has 
looked after advertising on street cars, newspapers and radio stations. 
 
 It was agreed to charge 75¢ admission, programs free. 
 
 Geo Allan was appointed to pick up prizes won last year—Secretary to 
give him list of prizewinners, 2 weeks in advance, in time for possible 
picture in paper. 
 
 Secretary to get 500 tickets printed $12.00 approx. 5 tickets to be 
sent to each member with letter urging support and sale of same. 
 
 Secretary to see that Jacoby gets names on all trophies. 
 
It was decided to having the FOLLOWING CLASSES: 
 
Novices     Marches Open 
Marches under 16    S & R     “ 
S & R   under 16    Piob.     “ 
      Jigs      “ 
 
Marches – Amateur   Quartette  4 prizes 
S & R        “ 
Piob.        “    Drumming  5 prizes 
 
Marches Ladies   Tentative-  Original composition 
S & R     “      To be played by composer 
 
Old Highland Airs – 
 Veterans age 60 & over. TOTAL PRIZES TO BE PURCHASED – 51. 
 
JUDGES Open – P.M. Rankin  Amateur –  P.M. Rankin 
     Dan Murray    Albert White 
     E. Esson     Colin Sutherland 
     Ken McLeod    Gordon Sinclair 
 Drumming -     ?     Crawford 
     Norman McNeil & Cy Drake – 18 W. Hastings 
 
Mailed notices of next executive meeting: 
 
 Gordon Sinclair 
 Malcolm Nicholson 
 R. McRae 
 Geo. Allan 
 D. MacDonald 
 J. McHardy 
 H. Mumford 
 Alex McDonald 
 Phoned: C. MacKenzie 
 





MARCH 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the B.C.Pipers’ Association was held 
Monday, March 21, 1949, in the Canadian Legion Hall, Seymour St. with 26 
members present. 

 
It was moved by H. Mumford, 2nd by Alec MacDonald that the minutes of 

the last meeting be adopted as read. 
 
It was decided that the idea of the new class in piping should be 

allowed to stand; to be dealt with by the executive committee. 
 
The minutes of the last executive meeting were adopted as read, by R. 

MacVicar and D. MacKenzie. 
 
A motion that the bills be paid by D. MacDonald, H, Mumford. 
 
Donald MacDonald reported that he had sent the cut of the B.C. Pipers’ 

Association letterhead to Victoria as requested by them. It is to be 
returned in a few days. 

 
Alec MacDonald was voted chairman of the working committee with power 

to pick his committee of 10, which consists of Messrs. Kirk and Fraser on 
the door, McVicker, Nelles Forsyth, Finlayson, Horn, Urquhart, McLean and 
Malcolm Nicholson. 

 
It was authorized that t truck should transport prizes from the 

Secretary’s home to Seamen’s Institute on the a.m. of the gathering. 
 
Secretary was requested to write Messrs. Ferguson of Cloverdale and 

Colin MacRae of Seattle, prizewinners last year for the trophies to be 
returned as soon as possible. Also Helen Foote, Vernon. 

 
Donald MacLeod announced the Victoria Gathering to be held April 9 and 

urged members to try to attend. 
 
At 9:30 p.m. Mr. George Hay gave a talk on the progress of the Glasgow 

Police Pipe Band appearance in Vancouver this summer. Mr. Hay reported that 
he was in contact with the City Hall, but that a great deal of money is 
required to finance the trip. 

 
During the social part of the evening P.M. Rankin of the Royal Scots 

gave a lively recital of piobaireachd, reels marches, etc. 
 
 
 
Charles MacKenzie  Mtg. Adj. at 9:30pm 





EXECUTIVE MEETING APRIL 
 

Executive meeting called on April 4th. 
 
It was moved by John McHardy, seconded by Harry Mumford, to sponsor 

Robert Wilson, Scottish tenor, in concert at Exhibition Garden on Friday, 
April 29th if available. Donald MacDonald to ascertain if hall available. 

 
It was decided that champion quartette at our forthcoming Indoor 

Gathering would be asked to open this concert. An honourarium to be paid 
these pipers if the affair is a financial success. Ushers to all wear full 
highland dress. All to be members of the B.C. Pipers. 

 
Ed Esson is to enquire re advertising as it was decided that 

advertising and publicity should be left in the hands of someone who could 
devote full time to this matter. 

 
Committee was formed to work on this affair consisting of: 
 
  Donald MacDonald 
  John McHardy 
  Ed Esson 
  Rod McVicar 
  Malcolm Nicholson 
  Harry Mumford 
  President 
  Secretary. 





REGULAR  MEETING APRIL  25th 
 

 Minutes were adopted by Andy Kirk & A. MacDonald. 
 
 Secretary read financial report on Indoor Meet. 
 
 Mr. Angus MacLean invited the pipers to put on their event in New 
Westminister. 
 
 It was suggested that our Gathering goes back to January as the April 
holiday weekend is none too popular for an indoor event. 
 

It was also suggested that the Hall should be booked now if the event 
is to be held in January. 

 
Discussion as to who would be on hand to greet the Robert Wilson 

concert party when they arrive at the train Wed. 27th a.m. It was left to 
Edmund Esson to acquire two pipers to be there. The getting of flags and 
decorations was also discussed and left in the hands of Esson and Lamont. 

 
Mr. A. Roughton gave a complete summary of his advtg. And publicity 

activities to date, saying that tickets were selling slowly at first but 
picking up now. 

 
Meeting adjourned about 10 p.m. 
 
 
    Charles MacKenzie 





EXECUTIVE MEETING APRIL 27 
 

 A committee meeting was called on April 27th to decide what 
entertainment would be available for our artisites. 
 
 Many suggestions were made. Mr. Nicholson offered his home, Mr. 
MacDonald suggested renting a hall, others suggested hiring adjoining rooms 
at the Georgia Hotel where all members would be invited to meet Mr. Wilson 
and party. However it was thought that in view of possible small profit to 
hire 2 cars and take the party sightseeing on the Sunday afternoon instead 
of partying. Two cars to be hired by the Secretary. 
 
 Meeting adjourned about 10 p.m. 





COMMITTEE MEETING MAY 6 
 

A special committee meeting was called to discuss the possibility of 
sending Mr. Wilson further money seeing the Association made so much 
through his efforts. 

 
After a long discussion it was suggested by Harry Mumford seconded by 

Donald MacDonald that an additional amount of $170.00 be wired to Mr. 
Wilson which brings the net percentage to 65% - 35% in Favour of Mr. Wilson. 

 
The amount already paid Wilson being $570.00. It was decided to bring 

this suggestion to the next regular meeting as the executive meeting was in 
favour. 

 
Present:  President 
   Ed Esson 
   Rod McVicar 
   H. Mumford 
   D. MacDonald 
   Malcolm Nicholson 
   L. Grant 
 
 
 
Next regular meeting May 16. 







REGULAR MEETING MAY 16, 1949. 
 

 Regular monthly meeting of the B.C. Pipers’ Association was hels 
Monday, May 16, 1949 in the Can. Legion Hall with 27 members present. 
 
 Minutes of the previous meeting were adopted as read by R. McVicar and 
A. MacDonald. 
 
 Business arising out of minutes; It was moved by James Horn 2nd by A. 
MacDonald that we procure a hall for Jan. or Feb. of next year for our 
gathering. 
 
 It was suggested by Edmund Esson that letters of appreciation be sent 
to Messrs. Baird & Waterton for appearing at the C.P.R. station reception 
of Mr. Robert Wilson and party. 
 
 It was moved by Alec MacDonald (R. MacRae) that $2.00 each be 
forwarded to all ushers who took part at the R. Wilson concert. 
 
 It was moved by James Horn (Andy Kirk) that receipts being well in 
excess of $2000 a 60% - 40% split be made in favour of Mr. Wilson. This 
additional amount to be despatched to Mr. Wilson in the Old Country as soon 
as the ushers’ expense was arrived at. Secretary to make up a new statement. 
 
 Malcolm Nicholson (R. McVicar) moved that the next gathering would 
take place Feb. 18th or closest Sat. to this date. Donald MacD. To procure 
the hall. 
 
 The secretary was instructed to purchase 5 miniature trophies for the 
winners of the McIver Memorial Trophy for the years 1945, 46, 47, 48 and 
49. ’45 being M. MacDonald Newbold, ’46 Hugh Aird, and last 3 years James 
Watt. 
 
 Mr. James Horn then brought up the matter of the mistake on the MacNab 
trophy for 1947. His name should appear instead of Mr. Joe Shirlaw. 
 
 After a discussion opened by the President MacKenzie, it was moved by 
J. Horn 2nd by Ed Esson to buy a practice chanter reed and tutor for young 
David MacMillan. Chas. MacKenzie proposed the purchase himself. 
 
 Donald asked for a show of hands as to the payment or non-payment of 
entry fees at the Caledonian Games this year. 
 
 In view of the fact that if non-payment of entry fees were passed, 
this would prevent all Associations from asking for donations from the 
Caledonian Society. It was therefore decided to pay the fees as usual. 
 
 Malcolm Nicholson suggested jogging the memory of all interested in 
the original tunes to be compiled into a book. Secretary to note same on 
next meeting cards. 
 
 Donald MacDonald reported that the secretary was to compile all costs 
of piping for the coming Caledonisn Games, for the Cal. Society. 
 
  
 
 



 
Election of officers:  Proposed Messrs.  D. MacDonald 
          J. Horn 
      Vice President  R. McVicar 
          J. Horn 
 
     Elected: Donald MacDonald  President 
       Rod McVicar  Vice President 
       Lillian Grant  Secretary 
 
  Executive:  Hugh Aird   John Knox MacKenzie 
     Malcolm Nicholson Rod MacKenzie 
     Harold Hamon  Sam Forsyth 
     Donald Urquhart  John McHardy 
     Edmund Esson  Harry Mumford 
     George Allan  Bill Lamont 
     Charles MacKenzie James Horn 
     Danny Murray 
 
Meeting adjourned at 10:30.p.m. 
 
 







B.C. PIPERS ASSOCIATION 
 

 The regular meeting of the B.C. Pipers’ Association was held Maonday 
June 20, 1949 in the Canadian Legion Hall, Seymour Street with 17 members 
present. The newly elected President, Donald McDonald,was in the chair. 
 
 Minutes of the previous meeting were adopted as read. 
 
 Speaking on a suitable hall for the Feb. 18, 1950 Indoor Meet, James 
Watt complained of drummers tuning very close to pipers, and thus hindering 
the pipers in their tuning. John McHardy then suggested putting the 
drumming competition on first in the evening. 
 
 John McDonald suggested the New Labour Temple on Broadway for our 1950 
indoor meet. He stated the hall seats 400 and costs per night $25.00. 
Donald MacDonlad thought this a good idea and worth looking into. We pay 
$45.00 for a full day at the Seamen’s club. 
 
 H. Mumford and A. McDonald moved that bills to H. Telford, J. McHardy, 
and Journal of Commerce be paid. 
 
 Joe Shirlaw reported that he won the McNab trophy in 1946 upon 
questioning from Donald MacDonlad. James Horn, 1947. 
 
 REGARDING RULES AND SUGGESTIONS FOR FORTHCOMING CALEDONIAN GAMES.: 
The secretary was asked to report the following suggestions to the 
Caledonian Games. 
 
Definition of a NOVICE to be altered to read ---- “Open to all competitors 
who have never won a prize for such an event in any previous Games. Etc. 
 
It was moved by James Watt (H. Mumford) that there be a class for under 16 
– Marches, and (Strathspeys & Reels). (2 events) 
 
It was moved by John McHardy (Jas. Watt) that the amateur class be altered 
to read “16 and over amateur”. 
 
It was moved by John McHardy (H. Mumford) that event No. 9 be changed to 
read 4:00 p.m. “Jigs”. 
 
It was suggested that prize money be as follows: 
 Piobaireachd 1. $25, 2n.-$20, 3rd-$15, 4th-$10. 
 All other open events 1st. $15.00 2nd.(graduated) 3rd.(graduated) 
 
It was also suggested that on the Cal. Games programme of 1949 please have 
printed. “ALL COMPETITORS COMPETING IN OPEN PIOBAIREACHD, 1949 ARE HEREBY 
INFORMEDTHAT THE THREE PIOBAIREACHDS CHOSEN BY THE B.C. PIPERS ASSOCIATION 
TO BE PLAYED AT THE 1950 CALEDONIAN GAMES ARE AS FOLLOWS, THE PIPER TO 
CHOOSE HIS OWN TUNE FROM THESE: 
 
CORNISSON, I GOT A KISS OF THE KING’S HAND or LAMENT FOR MARY MacLEOD 
 
 
 
 
 
 



It was moved by John McHardy, (Geo. Allan) that B.C. Pipers’ Assn. meet 
with B.C. Dancing Association re Highland Gathering in 1940? 
 
Enquire re piping judge’s forms by printed. 1000. 
 
It was moved by Wm. Lamont (Don Morrison) that piping judges be segregated 
during judging. 
 
Only one drumming judge is needed to be chosen from the following 
suggestions: 
 
 Cy Drake 
 Robert Jeffs 
 Felix MacPherson 
 S. McBride 
 J. McKinnon 
 
Piping Judges: the following were suggested: 
 
 Dan Murray, Vancr. (only if we are stuck for judge) 
 Alex Johnstone, Vancr. (yes) 
 John MacMillan, good judge but wd have to be brought from Clandonald, 
Alberta.(no) 
 W. Barrie, Vancouver 
 D. Rankin, New Westminister 
 A. MacMillan, Tacoma 
 Willie Campbell (no) 
 Walter Douglas (yes) 
 Edmund Esson 
 Joe Shirlaw 
 Jas. McMillan, Victoria. 
 
It was moved by Jas. Watt, (John McHardy) that amateur Piob. Count in the 
aggregate. 
 
Moved by Jas. Watt (Wm. Lamont) that Piobaireachd instead of slow airs be 
included with Marches, S & R for the Randolph Bruce Aggregate Trophy. 
 
Moved by Wm. Lamont that 3 pipers be engaged for dancing at the Cal. Games 
and that the fee be $20.00each. 2nd by Alex MacDonald. Suggested pipers are 
Lamont, Sinclair and McKinnon. 
 
Moved by Wm. Lamont, (J. McHardy) that prizes for the pip band compt. Be 
$100 $75.00 $50.00 
 
Under General Rules for Piping. Third from last regulation to be stroked 
out. Reading “Regular Pipe Major of band competing must lead band….” 
 
 
    Meeting adjourned at 10”50 p.m.   





       June 27, 1949 
 
MEMBERS OF THEEXECUTIVE – B.C. PIPERS. 
 
 
 On Monday, July 4that 641 Granville Street there is to be a Caledonian 
Games meeting. 
 
 You are invited by the Caledonian Games Society to be present as the 
matter of prize money for piping events and bands will be discussed. 
 
  
All our other recommendations have been approved; but we need a large 
representation of pipers at this meeting in order to put over the question 
of increase in piping prize money. 
 
 If you are at all interested in the piping events this year, now is 
the time to come forward with your suggestions, not on the way to the games. 
 
 MONDAY, JULY 4.  EMPIRE HALL, 641 GRANVILLE 

(the games office, -- opposite Hudson Bay) 8 p.m. 
 
 
Donald MacDonald  John Knox MacKenzie 
Hugh Aird   Sam Forsyth 
Malcolm Nicholson John McHardy 
Harold Hamon  Harry Mumford 
Donald Urquhart  Bill Lamont 
Edmund Esson  James Horn 
George Allan  Rod McVicar 
Chas. MacKenzie  L. Grant 
Danny Murray 
 
 
        Secretary. 
 
 (10 were present at 
  Games mtg. July 4.) 

 
 
 
 





At the call of the President a special meeting of the B.C.P. Assn. was 
held July 8th at the Can. Legion Hall Seymour St. with 14 members present. 
 

It was moved by ?? seconded by ?? that the International Championships 
for Piping be run off as March, S & Reel only. To be take place immediately 
following Pipe Band contest. 

 
A letter was read by the secretary from the Cal. Socty. Requesting a 

perpetual trophy for the new under 16 class. Moved by Rod McVicar, 2nded by 
Jas. Watt the association concur. 

 
Ater a long discussion re increase of prize money in open piping Ed 

Esson & M. Nicholson moved that the Secretary write the Cal Society 
pointing out that the professional prize money is out of line that we are 
prepared to go some length towards meeting the increase and that the secty 
be authorized as to the amount ---- to be met half way. 

 
President was excused at 9:30 pm. Mr. McVicar presided. Mtg. adjourned 

at 10:30 pm. 
 
 
     D. MacDonald    Pres. 

 
 





(D. MacDonald turned 
Over original tunes 
Submitted by Captain 
Mitchell to M. Nicholson) 
 
 

A special meeting was held July 22nd at Can Legion Hall with pipe 
majors from various bands present. 

 
  G. Allan, B. Lamont, M. Nicholson, 
  D. MacDonald, E. Esson & L. Grant, secty. 
 
It was unanimously agreed that for this years games we would stand by 

the original rules of 12 June 1940 i.e.  Piping  70  points 
       Drumming  25     “ 
       Deportment  5    “  =  100 
 
It was suggested by E. Esson that a general meeting be held in the 

near future to revise these rules. “Regarding a bandmaster playing as 
pipemajor at Caledonian Games it was decided to abide by the ruling as 
stated in the entry form. i.e. Regular P.M. of band competing must lead 
band if present on grounds. In his absence the next in command will lead 
band. He or she must be a duly qualified & regular member of the band”. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 10:35 p.m. 

 
 







 The regular monthly meeting of the B.C. Pipers Assn. was held on Aug. 
22nd at the Canadian Legion Hall 856 Seymour St. at 8.00P.M., the President 
in the chair and eleven members present. 
 
 Owing to the absence of the secretary due to illness tha Vice 
president acted as secretary pro-tem. 
 
 The score sheets of the recent Caledonian Games were examined by 
members and several discrepancies found in the scoring totals. 
 
 A comprehensive report by the secretary who was chairman of the Piping 
committee at the games was read to the meeting. It was moved by Chas. 
MacKenzie and seconded by H. Mumford that the report be filed for reference 
for the 1950 games. 
 
 Moved by Chas. MacKenzie and seconded by H. Mumford that the President 
be authorized to spend the amount of Sixty dollars ($60.00) for a wedding 
gift for the secretary Lillian Grant. 
 
 There was some discussion as to the possibility of holding qa Highland 
Games hels in conjunction with the B.C. Highland Dancing assn.  The matter 
was left with Gordon Sinclair to bring up with the Dancing Assn. 
 
 The President announced receipt of an invitation to all members to 
Lillian Grants wedding which is to be held in Victoria on Sept. 10/49. 
 
 The nominations for a new secretary were postponed until the next 
meeting with the hope of getting a larger attendance present. 
 
 The members welcomed Dan MacIsaac of Victoria who flew over for a 
short visit. 
 
  Meeting adjourned at 10.00 P.M. 
 
     
 
      R. MacVicar 
      Sec. pro tem. 





The regular meeting of the B.C. Piper’s Association was held Sept. 26th at 
8.25 p.m. with the President Donald MacDonald in the chair. 
 
Minutes of the last meeting adopted as read. 
 
Moved and seconded that the bills be paid. 9.52 to Helen ????? 
 
Mr Cameron welcomed back after long absence. 
 
D. Urquhart nominated by Rod MacVicar for Secretary and declared elected. 
 
Mr. Sinclair brought up the matter of the judging by Pipe Major Rankin at 
the Caledonian Games pointing out that one piper received 100 points which 
was unheard of. Another competitor received 75 points although he broke 
down. He thought such judging called for some explanation from Pipe Major 
Rankin. 
 
J. Horn suggested that the Association partly to blame and thought that 
judges should be more closely instructed as to allotting the points. The 
president pointed out that the rules covered the judging in an adequate 
manner although the judges were allowed some discretion. J. Horn said that 
this discretion should be cut down. 
 
Moved by Mr. Churchland and seconded by Mr. Sinclair that the Secretary 
advise Pipe Major Rankin of the nature of this meeting and to request him 
to attend the next meeting to give an explanation of his judging, or if 
unable to attend to submit the explanation in writing. CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
There was some discussion regarding a proposal to hold a joint games with 
the Highland Dancing Association. Mr. Sinclair estimated that the Pipers’ 
Association would require about $500. to be put up as its share of the 
expenses in holding such joint games.  
MOVED by Mr. Horn and seconded by Mr. Sinclair that the President, Vice-
President & Secretary attend a meeting of the Highland Dancing Association, 
discuss some basis of holding a joint games and report back to our 
association. CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
MOVED by Mr. MacKenzie and seconded by Mr. Horn that the committee be 
composed of the President, Vice-President and Secretary. 
 
Mr. MacVicar recommended that the Labor Temple would be $25 against $45 for 
the Hall. Mr. MacVicar agreed to see the Management of the Labor Temple. 
 
Mr. Horn raised the point of how many snares were required on a drum but 
after some discussion no conclusion was reached. 
 
There being no further business the meeting adjourned. 
 
President ______________________ Secretary  ___D. Urquhart___ 
 
 





 
 
 
 
 
Pipe-Major D. Rankin, 
1007 – 3rd Ave., 
New Westminster, B.C. 
 
Dear Sir: 
 
 
 At the last meeting of the B.C. Piper’s Association held Sept. 26th, 
there was some discussion concerning the judging of the piping competitions 
held at the Caledonian games. 
 
 Several of our members, on checking the judges sheets, felt that the 
variation in points given by the judges to some competitors were too wide 
and brought this matter up at the meeting. The two instances which they 
felt called for some explanation occurred on your sheets but in your 
absence the members did not want to discuss the matter in detail. 
 
 I was, therefore, instructed to write you and request that you attend 
our next regular meeting on Oct. 17th, in order to clarify the situation, or 
if unable to attend, that you would kindly send a written explanation which 
could be read at the time. 
 
 
      Yours truly, 
 
 







Meeting of Oct. 1949 was opened by Vice President Rod MacVicar the 
President being absent. 
 
Moved by Angus MacLean that a letter be sent to the Protestant Home and 
also to Lillian Grant. MOTION CARRIED 
 
The Secretary read the letter sent to Pipe Major Rankin and reported that 
no reply had been received. 
 
Mr. Sinclair again raised the matter of judging and Angus MacLean suggested 
giving 100 points to each competitor and deducting so many points for each 
error. Mr. Horn suggested that the rules should be drawn up covering the 
number of points to be deducted for each kind of error. This table should 
be in printed form and given to the judges. Angus MacLean suggested that a 
committee be formed to draw up a table of points deductable for each error. 
 
Moved by Angus MacLean and seconded by Mr. Horn that a committee of 
competent pipers be chosen by ballot to draw up a list of points deductable 
for each error, this table to be printed and given to the judges.  MOTION 
CARRIED 
 
Chas. MacKenzie suggested that the matter be brought up at the next meeting 
and that the matter of amending the judging rules be mentioned on the cards 
sent out. 
 
Mr. Nicholson suggested that the judges be given a copy of the judging 
rules at the times of their appointment. 
 
Mr. Angus MacLean suggested that no points be taken of any change in style 
or melody, also that grouping young pipers to age would encourage piping. 
He also suggested a championship class composed of those who have won the 
grand aggregate. 
 
Moved by Mr. Mumford and seconded by Angus MacLean that the judging 
committee review the question of a championship class.  MOTION CARRIED 
 
Moved By Chas. MacKenzie and seconded by Nr. Mumford that D. Urquhart be 
appointed both as a Secretary and Treasurer and authorized to sign checks 
ant to change his membership from associate to active.  MOTION CARRIED 
 
Moved by Angus MacLean and seconded by Mr. Nicholson that a committee be 
formed to look after the delinquent members and prospective members. Left 
over till next meeting. 
 
Moved by Mr. Nicholson and seconded by Mr. Sinclair that a cut be made of 
our President and be used on a favourable occasion. MOTION CARRIED 
 
Moved by Mr. Sinclair and seconded by Mr. Mumford that an audit be taken 
immediately. MOTION CARRIED 
 
Mr. Nicholson wished to have put on the cards that original tunes be sent 
in to him before the next meeting. 
 
Mr. Nicholson offered to tutor young pipers for a period of four weeks and 
suggested other pipe majors do the same. This would be only for an 
introductory period. 
 



There being no further business the meeting adjourned. 
 
 
 President ________________  Secretary  D. Urquhart 
 
 







  Meeting opened at 8.30 p.m. Nov. 17th 1949 with President Donald 
MacDonald in the chair. 
 
Mr. Donald Cameron Keiver was welcomed by the association as a new member. 
 
Moved by Chas. MacKenzie and seconded by Mr. MacVicar that a letter be sent 
to Mr. Robert Wilson offering to sponsor him on the same basis as before on 
his next appearance here.   MOTION CARRIED. 
 
The President read a letter from the Lewis Pipe Band requesting a donation. 
 
Moved by Mr. Horn and seconded by Chas MacKenzie that a donation of $5 be 
sent to this organization.   MOTION CARRIED. 
 
Moved by Mr. MacVicar and seconded by Mr. Kirk that the matter of selecting 
the committee to amend the judging rules be left over till the next meeting. 
       MOTION CARRIED 
 
Mr. Forsythe, Mr. Horn, and Mr. Mumford and Mr. Chas MacKenzie were asked 
by the President to look after delinquent and prospective members. 
 
The President reported that he had tentatively booked the Seamans Hall for 
the Indoor Meeting. 
 
Moved by Mr. Chas. MacKenzie and seconded by Mr. Forsythe that the tickets 
be printed and made available at the next meeting. MOTION CARRIED. 
 
The President promised to look after the advertising and the Secretary was 
instructed to write to various individuals for donations. 
 
Moved by Mr. MacVicar and seconded by Me. Horn that complementary tickets 
and an associate membership card be given to all donors. MOTION CARRIED. 
 
Mr. MacVicar gave the Association a report on the progress of the United 
Scottish Auditorium. He advised that the project is at present at a 
standstill. 
 
The Association decided that the indoor meeting start at 1p.m. with 
admission of 75 cents. 
 
Moved by Mr. Horn and seconded by Mr. Forsythe that book programs be 
printed and that 25% of the gross receipts therefrom go to the collectors.  
       MOTION CARRIED. 
 
The executive consisting of the President, Vice President and Secretary 
agreed to care for the preliminary arrangements in regard to the indoor 
meeting. 
 
The President suggested that a committee be formed to take care of all 
business between regular meetings and that they should report to the 
regular meetings and thus cut down the business to one half hour and leave 
the rest of the evening for piping and some social activity. 
 
This being all the business the meeting adjourned. 
 
 President __________________  Secretary _D. Urquhart_ 
 





 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Don Urquhart Esq.      709 5th Ave 
Secretary BCPA      New Westminster B.C. 
        Nov. 24th 1949 
 
 
 
 Dear Mr. Urquhart, 
 
  Owing to the change of address I have just received your notification re meeting.   
 

Sorry. 
 
     Kind Regards, 
      Angus MacLean 

 
 







          Nov. 28th 1949. 
 
Mr. Angus MacLean 
709 – 5th Ave. 
New Westminster, BC 
 
 
Dear Mr. MacLean:- 
 Thank you for your letter of Nov. 24th 1949. 
 
 I feel that I owe you an apology since if I had got the cards out a 
little earlier you would have been able to attend our meeting. I will get 
the cards out earlier from now on. I thought you might be interested to 
know what happened at our last meeting. 
 
 The attendance at the last meeting was very small and the matter of 
selecting the judging committee was again held over till the next meeting. 
 
 Since the number of members present in relation to the membership is 
very bad, there was some discussion regarding ways and means of making the 
meetings more attractive. The President suggested cutting the business 
discussion down to half an hour and having some sort of a social evening or 
at least piping selections by some of the members. The suggestion was also 
put forward that something be done towards the formation of a Ladies 
Auxiliary. In any case I think some time in every meeting should be taken 
up with the members suggestions concerning ways & means of increasing the 
membership and also raising money. In order for the association to have any 
standing in the community and to be able to raise sufficient money to 
accomplish any worthwhile results I think it should have a permanent home. 
While this may seem a visionary idea a small group of 400 over on Broadway 
built a 40,000 dollar meeting. With an expanded membership our association 
should be able to at least set up a building fund. 
 
 Now a few word on what happened at the last meeting. 
 

1. Committee to look after prospective & delinquent members. Mr. 
Forsythe, Mr. J. Horn, Mr. Mumford and Mr. Chas. MacKenzie. 

2. Tickets for the Indoor Meeting to be available at the next meeting. 
Admission 75 cents at the Seaman Hall. 

3. Book programme to be printed & 25% of gross receipts from 
advertising to go to the collectors. 

4. Business committee to be formed as soon as possible to take care of 
routine business between regular meetings. 

 
 

I feel sure that you will have some useful ideas regarding making our 
gathering more attractive to the members and will look forward to 
seeing you at our next meeting. 





The regular monthly meeting opened at 8.45 p.m. Dec. 19th with nine members 
present. 
 
In the absence of the President and the Vice President Mr. Horn acted as 
Chairman. 
 
Moved by Mr. Angus MacLean and seconded by Mr. MacKenzie that the minutes 
of the last meeting be adopted as read.  motion carried 
 
Moved by Mr. MacDonald and seconded by Mr. MacLean that the bills of Helen 
Telford be paid.           motion carried 
 
Members of the committee to amend the judging rules were nominated as 
follows: 
 
Mr. Malcolm Nicholson, Mr. Angus MacLean, Mr. Donald MacDonald, Mr. George 
Cameron & Mr. Ed. Esson when nominations closed and these members became 
the committee with powers to add to their number. 
 
Moved by Mr. Horn and seconded by Mr. MacLean that the next meeting be held 
as a social evening wioth invitations issued to ladies to be present and 
that the sum of $25 be allotted for expenses. motion carried 
 
In connection with the hilding of the next meeting a committee was formed 
to take care of arrangements. The members of the committee were Mr. Horn, 
Mr. Angus MacLean, Mr. Nelles, Mr. George Cameron, Mr. Donald MacDonald and 
the Secretary. 
 
A new member Mr. Angus Macaulay was welcomed into the Association. 
 
Mr. Pat Taylor suggested that the younger pipers would like to hear a good 
piper play and also lecture at the meetings. 
 
Mr. Angus Macaulay suggested that the top ranking pipers at the indoor meet 
should provide music at each meeting and that these pipers should be paid 
for their services. 
 
Action on these suggestions was left over till the next meeting. 
 
There being no further business tha meeting adjourned after which Mr. 
MacDonald, who had brought his pipes along played several selections 
followed by several of members. 
 
President  D. MacDonald     Secretary  D. Urquhart 
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